Route 1, Box 39
Kimberly;Idaho
83341

Feb. 12,1968

Dr. and Mrs. Norman Tindale
1608 Bracken Ave, # 1

West Los Angeles, California
90025

Dear Norman and Dorothy:

Please pardon my long delay in answering your very nice
letter. I have been very involved with completing the bullding
for the US Forest Service. Had a deadline of Feb., lst and this
was not easy to meet, consldering our very bad weather. Also
both Evelyn and I came down with the flu and lost a lot of tiwe
- with this. We are both better now but not entirely over the bug.

Have a man coming from the GEA offlce in Washington tomorrow
to inspect and accept the building and then my troubles should be
over and I can think about coming to Los Angeles, With any luck
we should be able to get started nsxt Thursday, the 15th. Do hope
this will not be too late to contact you before you leave Los
Angeles, I am brinzging my Mother down to San Fernando to visit
wlth her sister and then will be free to visit with you., ¥With any
luck I should be contacting you next week-end,

Pleass do not chansge any plans you may have because of my
vigsit, for if you are busy I shall just wait until you are free,

I am certalnly looking forward to seeinz both of you again
and also the film., Was sent a copy of the film Bordss and I made
in Berkeley in 1965 and had a showing here yesterday., It is really
2 fine film and was so0 happy to have the chance to see it. Also,
we got some very fine shots at I3U on pressure flaking., The first
ones I have been really happy with.

. Until we see you,

Sincerely,

Don

Joa1 o)



